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Pensacola Futbol Club 

Executive Board Meeting

Minutes

July 13, 2009

Robert Stone, PFC President, called the meeting to order at 6:04 in the PFC clubhouse. Board members in attendance were Robert Stone, Jeff Gulsby, 

Gary Marsh, Ian Welsh, Christa Welsh, Christy Harpole, Kevin Webb, Dave Werdung, Rhonda Iserman, Mike Cantin and Cathy Lacey. Tanya Hughes, John Stacey and Steve Willis were also present. 

Minutes from the June board meeting were presented for approval. Corrections were noted and made. A motion was made to approve the minutes as corrected. All in favor. Motion passed. 


DTF Website:  Tanya Hughes explained what is necessary to transfer the recreational soccer information on the PFC to the DTF site. Discussion held. A motion was made to make Tanya Hughes the webmaster for DTF/PFC. Motion seconded. All in favor. Robert will be authoring a thank you note to Michelle Reilly for the service she’s provided over the years to PFC as webmaster. 

Financial Report:  Ian Welsh presented the Balance Sheet Previous Year Comparison and Profit and Loss Previous Year Comparison dated July 13, 2009. Please see attached. Discussion held. A motion was made to purchase a $5000.00 money market. Motion seconded. All in favor. Motion passed. Ian also mentioned that the club’s current CD is coming due. Discussion was held concerning a small operating account for the DOC. A motion was made to provide a small operating account with a credit/debit card to the DOC for small purchases. Motion seconded. All in favor. Motion passed. 

NSF checks were discussed. Current fees charged for NSF checks are insufficient. Discussion held concerning the pulling of a player’s card if fees for NSF checks were not paid. A motion was made to increase the fee charged on a NSF check to $15.00 and to pull a player’s card if fees were not paid. Motion seconded. All in favor. Motion passed.

The coaches contracts are all finalized and Dave Werdung’s is close to completion. Watch your e-mail for the final version. 


Accounts Receivable: Rhonda Iserman stated that a handful of families have outstanding balances from last season. She is following up with them. Discussion was held concerning the use of field invoices for the high school league that are still outstanding. Dave Werdung will follow up with Rhonda. 


Recreational Commissioner Report:  Dave Werdung reports that flyers are going out with information regarding the Rec/High School prep that’s coming up. The cost of the Super Liga was discussed. Registration fee is $65.00 and the monthly fee is $45.00. Uniforms need to be purchased. The DTF practice jersey was mentioned as a possible uniform. This discussion was tabled till the next board meeting as an agenda item.

Referee classes and dates are posted on the DTF website. Both new referee and refresher classes are available. Go to the DTF website for more information. 
DOC Report/Select Commissioner Report:  Christty Harpole presented the DOC report/Select Report. College Expo is on track. Condos have been booked for the coaches. Numbers have doubled this year. Lisa Marsh is handling gift baskets for the coaches. Team schedules have been given to the coaches for their approval and will be passed on to managers once edited/approved. Practices will start up in August. David will meet with Dave W. to get his input on practice times etc. U10 Super Liga – the flyer is in the works and pricing is being determined. The manager’s meeting is tentatively scheduled for July 30th. Most teams have managers. A few remain without managers and will be followed up with. Steve Willis took the floor and discussed a DTF/UWF night at the club. This subject was tabled till the next meeting as an agenda item.

Scholarship Committee: Gary Marsh presented this report. The committee met last week. The deadline to apply for a scholarship was July 1st. The committee awarded 27 scholarships equaling 790 volunteer hours. The scholarships have a monetary total of $18,235.00. Letters will be sent to families with information regarding volunteer hours. Discussion was held regarding the tracking of volunteer hours for scholarship families. The pulling of a player’s card for not logging sufficient volunteer hours was discussed. 
A mid-season review of the tracking of volunteer hours was mentioned. As Club Manager, Dave Werdung will be able to keep track of those meeting or not meeting the volunteer requirements. 


Field Maintenance Coordinator: Gary Marsh discussed the options available to us concerning a new golf cart. Gas vs. electric was discussed as well as cost. Kevin Webb also spoke concerning the feasibility of repairing what we have or purchasing a new cart. Montgomery Golf Carts and EZGo were two businesses mentioned as possible suppliers. 

A motion was made to buy an electric golf cart from Montgomery Carts not to be in excess of $1500.00. Motion seconded. All in favor. Motion passed. 


Tournament Director: The Pensacola Classic will be the weekend of January 28th. It’s a U14 and under tournament. The Blue Angel Classic will be Oct 10/11. It’s an all ages tournament. May 2010 will be the College Showcase. Discussion was held concerning the use of the Nike/Gatorade logos for the events. Christa Welsh mentioned an e-mail from the Dallas Texans that it’s OK to use the logos. 

Uniform Committee: Uniforms have been ordered. Supplemental orders were discussed. Supplemental orders will be taken during the College Expo weekend and will not be ordered unless they are paid for in full.


Media Committee: Cathy Lacey briefly discussed her plan for the club newsletter. She plans on having one player per team write an article and submit it for newsletter online publication. Christy Harpole mentioned a club member who is interested in helping put the newsletter together. 


Registrar: Jeff Gulsby presented the registrar report. He presented a document for managers which outlines the registration procedures. This will be provided to managers. He will send the document via e-mail if you have not received one. Background checks will be done on all board members/coaches and managers. A Standard Operating Procedures manual (SOP) is needed.

Old Business: The club mission statement is due and will be an agenda item next month. 
The field assignor position will be left vacant as it will be the responsibility of the managers to book fields. Managers will be informed “how to” at the managers meeting. 

New Business: Robert Stone briefly discussed the drink stands and concessions for tournaments. Dave Werdung mentioned that we’ll be able to have additional carts for drinks at no extra charge to the club.  Robert also mentioned that Joyce is having difficulty in getting volunteers to work the concessions at tournaments. The use of scholarship recipient families to help out was discussed. The tracking of this will be much easier with our Club Manager monitoring participation. This discussion was tabled till next meeting as an agenda item. 


AGM: Jeff Gulsby and Gary Marsh will be attending the AGM. After the AGM Agenda is published Gary will solicit preferences as to what sessions the board would like our participants attend. 


Sponsorship: Tabled till the next meeting as an agenda item. 


GUSE Ministry: Christy Harpole presented the idea of donating our old PFC uniforms to the GUSE Ministry. Discussion held. A motion was made to support the GUSE by collecting old PFC uniforms and donating them to their cause. Motion seconded. All in favor. Motion passed. 


Team Accounts: Individual team accounts and procedures were discussed. A motion was made to develop procedures to open individual team accounts within the already existing DTF club account. Motion seconded. All in favor. Motion passed.  

Wrap-up/Agenda items for August:

· Collection of monies donated online as part of the tryout registration process was discussed. (carry over from June)
· Club mission statement (carry over from May)
· Super Liga Uniform info (Christy/Dave W.)
· DTF/UWF night (Steve Willis)
· Drinks/concessions/volunteers (Robert)
· Sponsorship (Christa)
Motion made to adjourn. All in favor. Meeting adjourned at 8:02pm. The next meeting of the board will take place Monday, August 10, 2009 at 6pm. Agenda items are required by August 7, 2009.  Please note that if you have not requested agenda time prior to the previously mentioned date you are not required to present a report to the board. Those members names that are listed on the agenda are those expected to present a report. As they have requested time. Open floor time will be given after all agenda items, old business and new business is presented. 








Submitted for approval,








Cathy Lacey









DTF/PFC Secretary

